
WRRA November 2022 Coaching Report      
 

 
Bench Staff Qualifications 

• Bench Staff Qualification Policy can be found here: https://ringetteontario.com/wp-
content/uploads/2021/06/Ringette-Ontario-Team-Staff-Qualification-Policy.pdf 

• The qualifications and training requirements for each position can be found here: 
https://ringetteontario.com/the-people/coaches/coaching-pathways/ 

• Interim Policy Updates for the 2022-2023 season can be found here: 
https://ringetteontario.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/10/Ringette-Ontario-Team-Staff-Qualification-
Update-October-2022.pdf 

• Placing a focus on ensuring certification for AA coaches   

• Deadline for coaching requirements extended to December 15th. 

• A minimum of one member of the Team Staff of U19 or younger teams must be a fully qualified 
female, age eighteen (18) or older, present for all team activities. For U12 and under, U14, U16, 
U19 B, C and House league teams this requirement may be filled by a Head Coach, Assistant Coach 
or Trainer. If the HC or AC is not available and is the female on the bench, the female requirement 
is still required, and a substitute female HC or AC is the ideal option. In emergency cases a second 
trainer may substitute, pending approvals, to ensure a female is present.  

 
Clinics 

• Clinics are mostly being offered virtually, however we are seeing some in person clinics happening 
again. 

• There are coaches that need to find a spot in courses in both CSI and CI. 

• Lots of concerns raised about the amount of pre work required for the CI clinic, and the applicability of 
the pre-work and the clinic content itself to some of the levels the attendees are coaching, as the 
course has a AA “flavour” but is required for regional coaches. Passed on to the office, and Steph 
acknowledged the concerns but there isn’t much that can be done as its driven by RC and NCCP. 

• One CSI clinic is finishing tonight, the remaining clinics are below(we may be able to find room in “Full” 
ones). 

 
 
RO Office 
Noticing a definite improvement with the change from Karla to Steph. Nice to get a response to emails.  
 
A new WRRA Coaching Director  
I have informed Chris of my intention to step away from this role following this year’s AGM. If you know of 
anyone that would be interested, please have them contact Chris or myself. 
 
See you at the rink! 
Adam 
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